

constructed an antenna system in our back yard. The station allows us to talk to other amatuer radio operators all over the world. This is somewhat like radio or TV transmitters but its two way so we can not only talk to people but they can talk to us as well over very long distances. Our station allows us to transmit and receive on the worldwide shortwave bands.





Above: Our Ham Radio Station Below: Our Asntennas

We can use FM or AM much like broadcast radio stations do and we can also send digital information (similar to IM on a computer), send pictures, and use morse code. We also have access to a very broad range of frequencies all the way from those near the AM radio band up to and beyond where UHF TV and cellular phone systems work. Because of this flexibility, we had to pass a test to obtain a license from the FCC. We are working on achieving various operating awards (we have both received the DXCC award for contacting 100 countries and WAS or Worked all States for contacting all 50 states). Fred has written a blog on our adventures in ham radio at http://stationproject.wordpress com.





A view of the Beach in Cabo

It has been nice to have Fred home more of the time this year - he has been working from home more but he has also travelled to China, Spain, Cabo, Washington, DC and many trips to Dallas.

Our Kitties, Shelby, Mama, and Zeke are still as cute as ever. We included some pictures of them below.

We wish all of our friends and family a Happy Holidays and a Happy New Year!



Left to Right: Shelby, Mama, Zeke

Gred and Anita



